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"Intrusion"

The powerful and thought-provoking performance brought to light the problems of
sexual violence. Ms. Kadwani touched on how it impacts women (and everyone else, as
well), how several characters were assaulted or committed assault, and how we can
learn to stand up and support one another to make a positive change. Afterward, there
was a question and answer session for the attendees, then a theater-specific talkback
with Ms. Kadwani. There were about 450 people in attendance for the performance, one
of the highest for the Six o’clock series ever (and the highest for this semester). Tables
with resources and information were also provided by The Haven Project and The Alice
Paul House at the beginning and the end of the performance. This was made possible by
the "It’s On Us" grant from Governor Wolf ’s Office. 

On Monday, October 28, The Haven
Project partnered with the 6 O’clock
Series to bring the
"Intrusion" performance to
IUP.  "Intrusion" is a solo play with eight
characters played by Qurrat Ann Kadwani.
Twenty years in the future, sexual
violence has been eradicated...until one
woman comes forward about her
rape.  Audiences of all backgrounds and
ages can see how we all contribute to the
perpetuation of rape culture by understanding how this event affects different sectors
of our society.  The narrator is a college student who motivates the audience to speak
up and find their own voices. Characters include a journalist, prosecutor, daytrader,
politician, psychologist, and third grader. An additional character, the professor, helps
the audience learn about sexual violence statistics, Title IX history, self-defense moves,
and the complexity of sexual violence against women.

Updates

BACCHUS and ATOD would like to welcome faculty and staff interesting in being a guest
BINGO caller for their weekly Friday night BINGO game!  Drs. Segar and Driscoll have

both recently called BINGO, and everyone had a blast! Email Ann Sesti if interested.

The MASS Office (a part of MCSLE) now has a newsletter! For your monthly edition
featuring multicultural, culturally-focused, and identity-based events at IUP, sign up

here!  

Searching for programming space on campus?  Look no
further!  Folger Hall has lots of available space that could
work as a venue for your next program.  Interested?  Call

the MCSLE Office at 724-357-2598.

The Office of Housing, Residential Living, and Dining has split into two departments: the
Office of Dining and Housing and the Office of Residence Life.

Continuing from last semester, Health Service is partnering with the
Department of Nursing and Allied Health Professions to

provide experiences for nursing students by offering clinical rotation
opportunites.

Health Services continues to offer free flu shots for students.  To date, only 100 flu
shots are left.  The office has had only one reported case of the flu so far this semester.

Achievements and Recognition

Director of Health Service, Melissa Dick, will be attending the annual PASSHE Health
Service Directors meeting being held at Penn State on November 7 and 8.

For ten years, Military Times has conducted an extensive, editorially independent,
objective study evaluating the many factors that help make colleges and universities a
good fit for service members, military veterans, and their families.  IUP was selected as

one of the Best for Vets: Colleges of 2020!

IUP has received the Pennsylvania National Guard Association's Guard
Friendly School designation.  IUP will be formally recognized at this year's

PNGAS conference on November 8 in Lancaster, PA.

The 2019 Fall, 4 on 4 Intramural Football Champions are the Revengers2 (5-0)!

Special Announcements
and Personal Updates

We hope you had a very happy
Halloween, from the folks in Health

Service!

Students have been making greeting cards during the Just Paws
events for senior citizens in Indiana County.  On Oct. 30, staff and

students delivered the cards to two area nursing homes, Maple
Valley and Bethany Place.  Residents were all smiles after receiving

the cards and getting a chance to talk with our IUP students.

Upcoming Events

Resident Assistant Recruitment Begins
Do you know of a student who would make a great RA?  OHRLD will be holding interest
sessions throughout the end of the semester for students interested in applying.  This is
a great leadership opportunity with amazing benefits!  The first info session will be on

Tuesday, November 17 at 7 p.m. in Wallwork, G-98.

Walk-In STI Testing
Health Service will offer STI testing on Wednesday, November 6.  Walk-ins welcome!

Movember 
The Haven Project, The Counseling Center, Sigma Chi, and Omega Psi Phi are

collaborating on a men’s event on Tuesday, November 5 from 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. in the
HUB, Ohio Room.  Entitled, " #YouToo: Men’s Take on the #MeToo Movement and How to

Intervene," the event will feature the film, “Man Enough,” which explores the heart of
traditional masculinity in America. A discussion will follow about how men can empower
and support survivors of sexual assault and domestic violence.  We will also explore how

positive changes can be made to the culture at IUP.  Green Dot Cookies will also be
provided to support bystander intervention, which will also be a part of the discussion.

"It's On Us" Table
On Wednesday, November 6, The Haven Project will

have a table from 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. in the
library. Information about the "It’s On Us,

IUP" campaign will be provided. Stop by to learn
more about the campaign, pick up a button to
support the campaign, receive resources for

assistance, and grab some Haven gear!

"It's On Us" Basketball Tournament
The Haven Project is partnering with Green Dot and Fraternity and Sorority Life for "It’s
On Us, IUP" at the Men’s Basketball Tournament on Friday, November 8, from 7:00 p.m. –
9:00 p.m. at the KCAC. Learn more about the National Campaign that encourages all of

us to be better bystanders, teaches us about power-based violence, sexual violence
prevention, and more. Visit the table to get some free items!

Veterans Day Lunch and Learn
On November 6, the staff of the MVRC will participate in a Lunch and Learn hosted by

the office of Multicultural Affairs and Student Success at 12:15 in the Great Room in Elkin
Hall. The topic of the Lunch and Learn will be diversity in the military.
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